
Philip Stanley 
 
I have owned the property at 2925 Harborview Drive (Tides Tavern) since April, 1973. I have
included 2 photos for your enjoyment. The one from the street dates to April, 1973. I do not know
the date of the photo taken from the water side. 

During my ownership I saw Del Stutz taking reasonable care to keep pollutants out of the soil and
water, and I was not aware of any spills or accidents. It was an old facility, no question about that,
and the building reeked of oil soaked wooden floors. The outside areas did not, however. I can't
speak to what may have happened before I became a neighbor. All I can really say is that there was
marine plant life along the Stutz property shoreline and mine, too, and I didn't see, for instance, oily
sheens on the water.

I have been very impressed with the cleanup process on the Stutz site! All the parties involved
seemed to have been careful and thorough, and the result is a tremendous improvement!

I support the proposed removal of Stutz Oil from the hazardous sites list. Thank you for such a
great outcome.

Sincerely,

Philip (Peter) Stanley
Sand Dollar Holdings, LLC
pstanley602@gmail.com
 






